

Department of Energy National Nuclear Security Administration Service Center



February 1, 2005

Majelle Lee Program Manager DOE Site Closure The Boeing Company Rocketdyne Propulsion & Power P.O. Box 7922 Canoga Park, CA 91309-7922

Subject: Release of 17th Street Drainage

Dear Ms. Lee:

The 17 th Street drainage area is the site of a natural rainwater channel where a berm was constructed in 1962 to permit the area to serve as a hold-up pond. Since that time, the area became overgrown with shrubs and trees and filled in with silt. Characterization surveys performed in 1997 and 1998 identified elevated levels of Cs-137. As a result, the area was remediated.

The 17th Street drainage area has undergone a final status radiological survey by Boeing, and a verification survey by the Oak Ridge Institute of Science and Education (ORISE). The surveys confirmed that the DOE and DHS approved soil cleanup limits have been met.

Therefore the 17 th Street drainage area is suitable for release for unrestricted use.

Sincerely,

Michael Lopez

Environmental Restoration

Project Manager